FEBRUARY 2021 WOODLAWN PARK VIRTUAL COUNCIL MEETING

The Woodlawn Park City Council met virtually on Monday, February 15, 2021.
Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool,
George Langford, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance
were Chief Mike Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick and Attorney Matt Carey.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. The online meeting
began with The Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the minutes for the January 2021 meeting. Mike Brown
made a motion to accept the minutes and George Langford seconded the motion.
All voted aye and the minutes were accepted.

Gloria Curran gave her Treasurer’s Report for January 2021. Tom Nunn made a
motion to accept the report and George Langford seconded the motion. All Voted

aye and the report was accepted.

Pat Merrick asked if someone asked for Open Records each year, do they have to
send in the request each time. The answer was yes.

Chief Koenig gave his report for January 2021. City Citations: 0, City Warnings: 9,
State Citations: 0 All Assists: 28, Police Backup: 0, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 8,
Reports: 0. Gasoline:5105.55, Gallons: 48.477. Miscellaneous Expenses: $76.39
for paper towels and a cordless screwdriver. He gave his 2020 Annual Report and
explained about the Code Enforcement Board.

Variance Request: None

Guests: None

Old Business: None

New Business: None



Mayor’s Report

Louisville Gas & Electric made a presentation to the city. They are going to
convert the old street lights with LED lights. The installation cost will be
approximately $527.00 (a one-time payment). They will be much more cost
effective and will decrease our monthly energy cost. We will consider it for the
next budget year.

Storm Report: With the latest snow, we got by with one plowing and salting. Over
the last several years, we had no severe snow events, but 3 so far this year.
Brownsboro Landscaping has done a good job!

Covid 19: Overall cases are going down, continuing with mask wearing and social

distancing. Vaccines for 1A and 1B are being given right now.

Council Focus:

City Hall: Greg Claypool reported that everything is fine with City Hall. He will be
changing out the flags soon.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn reported having issues with the street lights at Walser
and Westport. Called about the light at Kinloch and the Church of Christ, it has
been straightened but not working. The street sign at Alicent and Walser is bent.
He has been working on getting new Woodlawn Park Banners. The replacement
price for the two-sided blue ones is $124 each. We still need 4. He will wait for
the next fiscal year to order them.

New Moves and Rentals: Doug Watson reported there are no houses for sale at
this time. The house at 800 Perryman is pending, but not closed. The house at
6842 Ambridge is in foreclosure with the bank.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown had nothing new to report.

Drainage and Block Watch: George Langford had no issues or complaints.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell had nothing new to report.



George Langford made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Greg Claypool
seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m.
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